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Cooper Landing School PAC Site Council Meeting Minutes
March 23, 2015

The mission of Cooper Landing School is to provide a positive learning atmosphere, placing the highest emphasis on academic achievement and service to the community, while maintaining a balance between school, family and community activities.  This will be accomplished by meaningful communication and collaboration to utilize all available talents and resources.
Meeting Called to order 3:30 p.m.
1. Roll call: Heather Harrison, Heather Pearson, Laura Johnson, Shannon Ryan, Kathy Recken, Shannon Ryan, Virginia Morgan, Tommy Gossard, Susanna LaRock, Michael Hanson, and Christine Ermold
1. Approval of agenda: Motion to amend agenda to add Snail-a-Thon under new business passed; agenda approved
1. Reading and approval of minutes: Motion to approve minutes passed unanimously
1. Addition of New Members: No additions
1. Reports of officers, boards, committees
4. Principal’s report: Michael announced that AMP testing would be taking place for 3rd through10th grade on April 9 and 10, then passed out a testing plan to all present. There will be breakfast available for all students on both days we need volunteers to help with the preparations. The school will be buying the supplies. AI: Virginia volunteered to help with breakfast on Friday. It was suggested that we do some prep work on Wednesday and get the students to help in the kitchen. Michael then gave everyone a hand out with the projected enrollment for next year. She explained with the numbers projected we will not have enough students to keep a second teacher. Shannon Ryan will not be with us next year. Everyone expressed disappointment for this loss. Michael explained that the district is looking at adding an aid for Tommy next year. Michael hopes to hire before the end of the school year. There was a brief discussion on the need to open up the position for long enough to get some great applicants to choose from. Michael was asked if parents would be involved in the hiring process; Michael stated that she would ask for parents input on what traits they would like to see in the new aid. The hope that Susanna, Tommy, and Heather Harrison as PAC representative be involved in the interviewing process. Michael also mentioned that she likes to involve an older student in the process so that the student can learn about the interviewing process and the adults can gain a different perspective. Christine then announced that Michael’s position would be changing next year. She will no longer be the Principal of CLS. District Leadership has assigned Doug Hayman to be the principal next year. Doug is the principal at Tustemena School, a small school with 172 students. Doug will start coming up to meet staff, students and parents before the end of the school year. He would like to know the preference of the PAC; whether we would like him to come to the next PAC meeting, or if we would like him to come to a community event. Kindergarten Graduation was discussed as a possibility. Christine assured everyone that Michael will work with Doug through the end of the school year, and will be available to help him with hiring the new aid if that process goes beyond the end of the school year. Michael will be missed and we all wish her happiness in her position change.
4. Teacher’s report: Shannon talked about the Wax Museum project which will be presented at Cooper Landing School on May 1st from 10-noon and the Science Fair which will be held at Hope School from 10-noon on April 24. Students are working on their projects and parents have received an email inviting them to come in and see what’s happening. There was a discussion about the end of the year field trip. Many of the options that were discussed at the last meeting have fallen through. Susanna is looking into a possible trip to the Native Heritage Center in Anchorage. It was mentioned that we could just do projects and activities here in Cooper Landing in order to take the hassle of long drives out of the end of the year. The motto that was adopted was Stay local; be helpful: help the seniors with community garden boxes, go gold panning, hike, clean up trash, etc. The last day of skiing is April7; Whittier School has planned a pizza party for everyone after skiing. The trip to the Anchorage Performing Arts Center for the Mummenschanz performance is scheduled for Saturday, April 11 the performance starts at 2p.m. May 20 is the last day of school picnic; Hope School is hosting. Moose Pass and Cooper Landing School will bring salads and sides.
4. Treasurer’s report: Nothing has changed balance is $4,714.45
4. Additional reports: Heather H. briefly explained what we will be doing at Saturday Market- Raffle, Split the Pot, Bake Sale, Soup Sale, Car Wash, AI: Susanna will work on getting a Gaming Permit. AI: Heather H. will get notes to Susanna as to who is in charge of what at the market.
1. Special orders: let’s get rid of this section
1. Unfinished business and general orders
6. None
1. New business
7. School Sign: Tommy announced that in two weeks we will pull the wooden sign at the road down, sand it, burn it, and stain it. We will also make an addition to the sign so that other signs or banners can be hung from it. AI: John James will help with this project.
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Snail-a-Thon: Heather Harrison announced that the Snail-a-Thon may be no longer if we do not take it over. There was a discussion about the expenses involved: hot dogs, condiments, s’more fixings, cowboy coffee. Everyone agreed that we would try to get all items donated, and possibly apply for revenue sharing money for next year to cover any costs. Heather P. would like to spearhead a yearlong community service competition with the kids next year and present rewards at next year’s Snail-a-Thon. The motion for PAC to take over as coordinators of the Snail-a-Thon indefinitely was passed unanimously.
1. Next meeting: May 4 at 3:30
1. Adjournment: 4:45
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